 
MCCGJA DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
Monday, January 9, 2023
1:30 p.m.


· The meeting was called to order at 1:30 p.m.  In attendance:  Directors Jack Nixon, Janeko Bower, Kevin Hagerty, Penny Moreci, Ron Arlas, Larry Bauer, Deborah Haase, Pat Shepherd and Spencer Sias; Committee Chairmen Dave Bonfilio and Jim Bridgeman.  Association member Dick Gunn. 

· Minutes of the meeting of November 7, 2022 were approved.  

· Treasurer Kevin Hagerty presented the financial report.  Our 12/31/22 account balance is $9,675.29.  Kevin reported the County did reimburse $5,534 for the last fiscal year.  This year begins with a clean slate of reimbursable expenses up to $5,000.

· A brief discussion of whether to continue Zoom services costing $150 took place.  It was motioned, seconded and approved to do so. 

· Volunteers are needed to handle social media as we start our new campaign.  (Lauren Hallinan has stepped aside.)  Some possible names offered are Brad Sharp, Jeff Khun and Ms. Manos.  Spencer said we should take “baby steps” to our social media model.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Spencer reported that the Recruitment Committee is all set with a presentation last week and more scheduled.  The presentation is currently about one hour and a shorter version is in the works.  Jack offered to help, and he has already scheduled a presentation for Smith Ranch Homes.  Send ideas for venues to Deborah Haase (HOA’s, etc.).  Diversity is always a factor.  Lastly, personal recruiting is key.  It was suggested that each member talk to 2 or 3 friends singing the praises of Grand Jury service.

· Janeko reported that only six reservations for the February 6 luncheon have been made.  Sign up! 

· Next meeting:	February 13, 2023
1:30 p.m.

· The meeting adjourned at 3:07 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
PENNY MORECI
 

